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JOINT STREETS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE / BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday June 25, 2019 Chaminade High School, West Hills 

Revised June 26, 2019 
 

Those in attendance:  Anthony Brosamle, Faye Barta, Thomas Booth, Dan Brin, Bonnie Klea, Heidi Manning, Steve Randall,  

Myrl Schreibman, Tony Scearce, Ron Sobel, Joan Trent, and Brad Vanderhoof.  

and Brad Vanderhoof.  
 

Committee Co-Chair Anthony Brosamle called the meeting to order at 7:40 PM.  A quorum was established. 
 

The May meeting minutes were approved. 

 

Public Comment:  None. 

 

Chair Comments:  Ivan Blume has moved and is no longer a stakeholder. He will be removed from the committee roster. 

Bonnie Klea asked to join the committee. Safety Fair – there are still issues finding a location. Aida Abkarians is trying to get an 

agreement with Pomelo Elementary, but LAUSD schools want weekday events because they are not usually in operation on 

weekends. The event is planned for September, but no date has been set. 
 

Numbers refer to agenda items: 
 

5.  Ongoing Projects:  Utility art project – Anthony distributed the ‘Vision Zero Utility Box Project Application. launched but so far 

there have been no applicants; Roscoe and Lena – Flashing yellow hazard lights and a larger ‘DIP’ sign are approved but installation 

date is unknown, Anthony read the letter for the Bureau of Engineering and stated it has not yet been sent, general speeding and 

racing/general infrastructure/signal light for Dorie and Valley Circle – no updates. 

 

9.  Safe Parking: Anthony said that until about a year and a half ago the Streets and Transportation Committee interacted with the 

Homelessness Committee. Anthony wants to start looking at this and is concerned the Homelessness Committee might promote a 

specific location without approval of the Board or disclosure to the public. Thomas said the Homelessness Committee has no plans 

to bypass the Board. 

 

6.  Traffic Safety Cameras:  Heidi described how some cities have procedures to register homeowner’s cameras. 

 

7.  LA Safest Driver Initiative:  Anthony explained this is one of the Mayor’s initiatives and said he will investigate so the 

committee can decide whether to promote it. 

 

8.  Electric Vehicle Charging Stations:  Dan said the City has contracts with several companies to provide EV charging stations that 

work of the streetlights. Flo is the company serving West Hills and prepaid cards are available at their website. Charge is about one 

dollar per hour. Current known locations are – Roscoe at Valley Circle, Platt at Welby Way, Shoup at Sherman Way, Corporate 

Pointe parking lot, and near the Olive Garden restaurant. 

 

Committee Co-Chair Anthony Brosamle adjourned the meeting at 8:44 PM. 

 

The next meeting of this committee will be held on Tuesday, July 23, 2019 at 7:30 PM, Chaminade High School Condon Center, 

second floor conference room.  


